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Minutes of Henfynyw Community Council meeting 
held in Llwyncelyn Memorial Hall                            

9th February 2022 at 7.30 pm 
 
Present: 
Councillors Eiddwen Merritt (Chair), Wyn Jones, and Gerallt Davies. 
  
Also, present:  
Our County Councillor Marc Davies and the Clerk. 
 
Apologies:  
Councillors Carys Morgan, Ruby Williams, Wyn Evans,                 
Garym Roberts, Jocelyn Andrew and Barry Owen  
 
Disclosure of personal and prejudicial interests: 
None. 
 
Confirmation of last month’s meeting:  

It was resolved to approve the minutes of the meeting held in 
January and they were signed as being correct by the Chairman. 
 
Matters arising from the meeting: 
The clerk contacted Gari Jones, the engineer with Ceredigion County 
Council to ask how the development with the last section of the 
pavement on Rhiw Goch was going and he said that due to re-
structuring within the department that letters had not been sent to 
the residents yet.  
The clerk had also contacted the planning department asking why we 
had received the planning consultation for Bargoed Farm, Llwyncelyn 
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which is in the Llanarth parish, the officer explained that it was sent 
because it was near to Henfynyw parish. 
 
Planning matters: 
Application Reference: A211130. 
Rhyd-y-Gofaint, Llwyncelyn, Aberaeron. 
Erection of an agricultural building and slurry storage. 
No objection. 
 
Any Other Business which requires urgent attention: 
County Councillor Marc Davies mentioned that he had again 
contacted Ceredigion County Council and letters had now been sent 
to the residents that are affected to the last phase of placing the 
pavement on Rhiw Goch. 
 
The meeting finished at 8.00. 
 
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 9th of March. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




